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New consolidated cargo clearance benefit commences 
From 15 November 2017, a new consolidated cargo clearance benefit for the Australian 
Trusted Trader (ATT) programme commences. Under this benefit Trusted Traders, or their 
licensed Customs brokers, will be permitted to lodge a single import declaration for a 
consolidated consignment across all shipment types for sea and air cargo. 

Carriers and freight forwarders will continue to provide cargo reports, at the supplier level 
(reflecting current practice), but the consolidated shipment will be able to be cleared on a single 
import declaration.  

This will streamline clearance requirements and costs for Trusted Traders. 

Changes to import declaration requirements for Trusted Traders 
For sea cargo, when the importer is identified as a Trusted Trader, multiple suppliers can be 
provided on an import declaration when there is more than one transport line (cargo report), 
as long as the Ocean Bill of Lading is the same, or any of the lines are FCX. 

For air cargo, when the importer is identified as a Trusted Trader, multiple suppliers can be 
provided on an import declaration when there is more than one transport line, as long as the 
Master Air Waybill is the same. 

If any part of the consolidated import declaration matches a risk profile, the entire shipment will 
be ‘held’. Trusted Trader importers will be able to report their cargo on single, or multiple import 
declarations in whichever way best addresses their business process.  

Importers that are not Trusted Traders 
For importers outside of the ATT programme, there will be no change to current import 
clearance requirements. An import declaration lodged by these importers (or their Customs 
brokers) will still be required for each supplier in a consolidated shipment, other than for sea 
cargo type FCX.  

Changes to Integrated Cargo System (ICS) 

To implement the new consolidated cargo clearance benefit, enhancements to the ICS will be 
implemented on 15 November 2017.  

Further information 

For further information on how to access this, and other exciting, trade facilitation benefits 
available under the ATT programme, visit: www.border.gov.au/trustedtrader. 
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